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NEWSLETTER NO 10 - 24 June 2020 

End of Term 2! 
I cannot believe we have almost reached the end of second term in your children’s 
2020 school year!  It has been a challenging term for many of us – your children and 
our school staff included – and I wanted to take this opportunity to commend all of you 
for your amazing resilience and ’can do’ attitude in the face of adversity. 
I am very proud of some successes we can celebrate this term: 

 Children and families have found new ways to learn in the home environment, and 
your children have transitioned back into ‘at school’ learning with enthusiasm and 
optimism 

 Teachers and families have experimented with, and in many cases mastered, a 
number of online learning platforms and programs that we may not have attempted 
had it not been for Covid-19 

 Your children have adapted to a changed hygiene regime with ease, showing their 
understanding of good health and supporting other students to remember 
handwashing, sanitising and avoiding ‘sharing germs’. 

 
As we move to the end of the term, I want to encourage you to take a break this school 
holidays for yourself and your family.  Our priority here at Guildford Primary School is 
your child’s learning and success, and we know that with a chance to recharge over the 
holidays, your children will be back and again ready to learn next term.   
 
Your child’s report for this semester 
This term, as at the end of last year, your child’s report will be delivered through 
Connect.  Please keep an eye out for further information that will be coming out later 
this week on HOW to access these reports.   
If you have had issues accessing Connect, please contact the school email address on 
guildford.ps@education.wa.edu.au as soon as possible so that we can ensure your 
access to reports when they are published.   
 
Supporting your child in the playground and classrooms 
As I discussed last newsletter, it can be challenging for our children when navigating 
the complex relationships within a school environment.  Working collaboratively with a 
large group of people, not necessarily your friends or people you have chosen to work 
with, can be difficult sometimes, and this is especially true as we move to the end of 
term and our children are feeling tired and run-down.  This is when we find that 
tolerance runs short and tempers can run high. 
We are continuing to support your children when this happens.  We are remaining 
vigilant in the playground for issues that may arise, and when these issues are brought 
to our attention, we will assist children in resolving them.  Our focus is on a positive 
learning environment for all, and it is hard to learn when you feel sad, excluded or 
frustrated and angry.   
 
 If you are finding your child is having difficulty at the moment, please 

 Talk with them about what may be happening, with a focus on how they are feeling 

 Talk about how the end of term may be leading to tiredness and a ‘short fuse’, even 
with their friends 

 Talk with the class teacher about your child’s feelings and your concerns, as this will 
help us to keep an eye on interactions and behaviour, and help where needed 

 Ask for support, assistance or a meeting with our Student Services Deputy, Mrs 
Alison Foster, and we can look at ways to support your child 

 
 
Enjoy the holidays. 
 
Emma Cooke 
Principal 

Diary of Events 
Thursday 2 July 
Uniform Shop Open 
 
Friday 3 July  
Student Free Dress 
Socks in the City 
Pair of Socks or Gold Coin 
Donation 
 
Thursday 25 June 
School Council Meeting 3.30pm 
Staff Room 
 
Monday 20 July 
Staff Development Day 
 
Tuesday 21 July 
First Day of Term 3 for Students 
 
Wednesday 29 July 
Newsletter  

 
 
 

2020 Term Dates 
Term 3 
Tuesday 21 July - Friday 25  
September  

 
Term 4 
Tuesday 13 October  -  
Thursday 17 December 
 

Did you know that you can SMS 
the school if your child/ren is 
going to be absent? Just send an 
SMS to 0407 388 021 before 
9:00am. 
 
If you send a text explaining your 
child/ren’s absence you don’t 
need to send 

a note. 
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 Room 11 Safari 
Room 11 had an exciting time going on safari.  We made some binoculars and then went exploring to find different 
animals.  We found lots of animals hidden in the nature play area which we recorded down.  We then shared our findings 

with our friends.  

School News 

Good Work  
Week 8  
 



School News 

Faction Cross Country Carnival 
Finally the 2020 Faction Cross Country Carnival was held 
on Friday 19 June. All competitors participated very 
enthusiastically. Congratulations to the following children 
who were champions and runners up.  
 
Year 1  
Champion Boy Lewis 
Runner-up Boy Lenny 
Champion Girl Ella 
Runner-up Girl Winnie 
 
Year 2 
Champion Boy Kane 
Runner-up Boy Zachary 
Champion Girl Elliana 
Runner-up Girl Seonaid 
 
Year 3 
Champion Boy Cooper 
Runner-up Boy Zade 
Champion Girl Nellie 
Runner-up Girl Stella 
 
Year 4 
Champion Boy Tristan  
Runner-up Boy Matthew 
Champion Girl Harper   
Runner-up Girl Ashley  
 
Year 5 
Champion Boy Max 
Runner-up Boy Laughlin  
Champion Girl Asia 
Runner-up Girl Meike 
 
Year 6 
Champion Boy Saxon  
Runner-up Boy Max 
Champion Girl Jennifer 
Runner-up Girl Sophie 
 
Junior Cross Country 
 
1st   Waylen 
2nd  Meares 
3rd   Pratt 
 
Senior Cross Country 
 
1st   Waylen 
2nd  Pratt 
3rd   Meares 
  
 

Thank you   

Garrick Jorgensen  (PE Teacher) 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Applications for enrolment  
Enrolments for 2021 are now open, enrolments close on 
Friday 24 July 2020.  
 
You need to apply to enrol your children in public school for 
2021 if they are: 

 starting Kindergarten – 4 years old by 30 June 2021 

 starting Pre-primary, the first year of compulsory  
   school – 5 years old by 30 June 2021 

 starting Year 7, the first year of secondary school 

 changing schools. 

All children of compulsory school age must be enrolled in 
school and attend everyday - this is the law.  In Western 
Australia, children can start their education in Kindergarten, 
however compulsory schooling starts the following year in  
Pre-primary. 
  
Enrolment forms can be obtained from the Guildford Primary 
School website http://guildfordps.wa.edu.au/join-us/
enrolments/ or please phone the school office for an 
enrolment form to be posted to you.   
 
As we are trying to discourage visitors to the school due to 
Covid-19,  completed enrolment forms and documents can 
be emailed to guildford.ps@education.wa.edu.au or 
alternatively can be dropped off in the school’s letterbox in 
an envelope marked Kindergarten Enrolment 2021.  
 

+ÉÎÄÙ %ÎÒÏÌÍÅÎÔ ÆÏÒ φτφυ  
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P&C News 
What a term it has been!   
The P&C are excited to be able to start planning some 
events and fundraisers for Term 3. 
 
At our last meeting we were able to give some money to the 
school to purchase a new PA system (along with a large 
donation from Rotary) and also pay for some IPad charging 
stations. 
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Good Work 
Good Work was presented at the last             
assembly. 
 

Honour Certificates   
The following students have received    
Honour Certificates at the last 
assembly. 

 

Happy Birthday 

The following children were presented with birthday cards at the last assembly;  
Ruby, Kai, Tiana, Catherine, Isha, Billie, Owen, Hannah, Leo, Amelia and Ida. 
 
 

Room 2 Logan Kane 

Room 3 Caelin Luca 

Room 4 Seonaid Xavier 

Room 6 Indiana Lukas 

Room 7 Keri-Rose Ishmeet 

Room 8 Robbie Nathan 

Room 9 Olivia Boston 

Room 10 Myles Madeline 

Room 11 Rebecca Mackenzie 

Room 12 Patrick Mason 

Room 2 Luke Nate 

Room 3 Finn William 

Room 4 Samir Shani 

Room 6 Dylan Charlotte 

Room 7 Isla Laughlin 

Room 8 Sienna Summa 

Room 9 Boston Olivia 

Room 10 Winnie Charlie 

Room 11 Kai Hugo   

Room 12 Marley Sophie 

Battery Collection - 4 August 
If you have any old batteries that no longer work, please 
bring them in and place them in our Battery Recycling Bin, 
which is located in Hasluck Hall on your right as you enter.   
It is very important that batteries are disposed of correctly 
as the hazardous materials inside of them can get into the  
water, land and air and become harmful to  humans and  
wildlife. Our next battery collection is on Tuesday 4 August. 
 
Mr Jorgensen 
Battery Co-ordinator  
Room 7 

 Community News 
Any items advertised in the community news are not  school sanctioned 

activities and are completely separate organisations to this school. 
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